
OFICIAL COMMUNICATION

Following the plan and protocol drawn up by this City Council to prevent and detect 
COVID-19 in the population of Salinas, today we have received the results of the 
analysis carried out last Monday in the different sampling points of the 
sewerage system of our town.  

These results have been positive in the detection of virus chains in our town, although 
taking into account the results of last week in the different sectors and samplings of 
our municipality, we can affirm that the presence of virus chains has been detected 
in the residential part of the town, this time being negative for the industrial area “La 
Noria”. For all this, we report the presence of the virus in Salinas. 

The results of these tests have been sent to the Health Authorities so that they can 
analyze the viral load of the samples and serve as a support for the monitoring and 
performance of PCR tests (swab tests) of possible people who could be positive, but 
as of today there are no positive cases resulting from these tests and monitorings in 
Salinas, although there are several people in quarantine waiting for these test results. 

Therefore, the situation is similar to that of last Monday, August 31st, and this City 
Council, together with the Health Authorities, has put in place all the necessary 
protocols, closing relevant municipal facilities, suspending all activities, and reinforced 
cleaning and disinfection works in public spaces and has recommended to the all sec-
tors of our population, if possible, to postpone meetings or situations that may involve 
a significant concentration of people. All this until the extent of the situation is known.

The Public Health Department keeps transmitting us a message of tranquillity and 
patience until the results of the tests that are being carried out are known, which 
will give us an image of the magnitude of the situation and thus, act accordingly. 
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Remember that in case you experience any symptom (fever, diarrhea, lack of taste 
or smell, persistent dry cough or breathing difficulty) you must contact the Health 
Authorities through the Health Center of Sax (966 957 000) or through the Generalitat 
Valenciana’s phone number 900 300 555.
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